
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

April 1, 2025 

 

Honorable Joanne Cunningham, Chairwoman  

Albany County Legislature  

112 State Street, Room 710  

Albany, New York 12207  

 

Dear Chairwoman Cunningham: 

 I write to respectfully request that the County Legislature approve the renewal of contracts 

between Albany County, Bus Patrol LLC, Voorheesville Central School District, South Colonie 

Central School District, Berne Knox Westerlo Central School District, Bethlehem Central School 

District, Ravena-Coeymans-Selkirk Central School District, North Colonie Central School 

District, and Guilderland Central School District. These contracts were originally set to end on 

December 1, 2024, but now are set to sunset on December 1, 2029.   

 

Bus Patrol has proven an invaluable partner for the County, as we have helped prevent people 

passing school busses in cars as well as raised money which the county puts back into the schools 

in the form of Defensive Driving training. I ask that the Albany County Legislature can push this 

through with haste and consideration.  

 

I have enclosed the prior resolution for review by the legislature. Please advise if there are any 

questions.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Daniel P. McCoy Albany County Executive  

 

Cc: Dennis A. Feeney, Majority Leader  

Frank A. Mauriello, Minority Leader  

Rebekah Kennedy, Esq. Majority Counsel  

James Curran, Esq. Minority Counsel 
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